Minutes and Report of the NY Faculty Council Curriculum Policies and Procedures Committee, Oct. 25, 2010

Present: Al Ward, Barbara Blumberg, Ida Dupont, Art Maloney, Joe Morreale, Joe Franco, Martin Topol, Farrokh Hormozi, Mel Isaacson, Dina Taiani, Janice Winch

Al Ward opened the meeting at 3:15p.m.  The discussion turned immediately to the one item on our agenda: evaluation of three BA/MPA 5 year degree programs in Environmental Studies, History, and Economics.
Prof. Farrokh Hormozi presented the proposed programs to the committee.  He stressed the advantages of the programs as a student retention strategy, giving students whose majors may not afford them immediate job opportunities a chance to complete in 5 years an undergraduate BA in their field and an MPA, “a respectable and much-in-demand degree.”
The Committee members, for the most part, agreed that the ideas behind the proposal were worthwhile. However, the Committee wanted more information on the ways in which the undergraduate and graduate parts of each combined BA/MPA would complement each other.  To give the program proponents more time to present the additional information to the committee, the Faculty Council CC decided not to make any recommendation to Faculty Council at this time.  Instead we will discuss the requested information and the programs at our next meeting on Mon., Nov. 22 and make recommendations to the next NY Faculty Council meeting that follows our meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 4:30p.m.
